ADB

Asian Development Bank Viet Nam Resident Mission

Ha Noi, 28 June 2019

Mr. Tran Xuan Ha
Vice Minister
Ministry of Finance
Fax: (024) 22208020

Subject: Loan 2968-VIE (SF): Low Carbon Agricultural Support Project
— Extension of Loan Closing Date

Dear Vice Minister Ha,

With reference to your letter dated 27 June 2019, we are pleased to advise that the
Asian Development Bank has approved the extension of the closing date of Loan 2968-VIE
Low Carbon Agricultural Support Project from 30 June 2019 to 30 June 2020; g "

Yours Sincerely,

ric Sidgwick
Country Director

cc: Mr. Truong Hung Long, Director General, Department of Public Debt and External
Finance, Ministry of Finance, Fax: (024) 22208020

Mr. Luu Quang Khanh, Director General, Foreign Economic Relations Department
Ministry of Planning and Investment, Fax: (024) 3823-0161

Mr. To Huy Vu, Director General, International Cooperation Department, State Bank
of Viet Nam; Fax: (024) 38250612

Mr. Tran Kim Long, Director General, International Cooperation Department
Ministry of Agriculture and Rural Development, Fax: (+84-24) 3733 0752

Mr. Le Van Hien, Director General, Agriculture Project Management Board, Ministry
of Agriculture and Rural Development

Mr. Nguyen The Hinh, Project Director, Agriculture Project Management Board,
Ministry of Agriculture and Rural Development

PAU Head, Project team, VRM

3 Floor, CornerStone Building Tel (8424) 3933 1374
16 Phan Chu Trinh St. Ha Noi, Viet Nam Fax (8424) 3933 1373
www.adb.org/countries/viet-nam/main adbvrm@adb.org



MINISTRY OF FINANCE
SOCIALIST REPUBLIC OF
VIET NAM

Hanoi, 2% June, 2019

To: Mr. Eric Sidgwick
Country Director
Viet Nam Resident Mission
Asian Development Bank

Re: Request for extending the closing date of the Loan Agreement for the Low
Carbon Agricultural Support Project (Loan 2968-VIE (SF))

Dear Mr. Eric Sidgwick,

Referring to the Loan Agreement Number 3038-VIE (SF) for the Low
Carbon Agricultural Support Project, the President of Viet Nam has agreed the
extension of its closing date to 30 June 2020 and assigned the Government of
Vietnam to proceed with necessary procedures to extend the project completion
date as mentioned in Decision No. 991/QD-CTN dated 11 June 2019.

On behalf of the Government, 1 would like to propose the Asian
Development Bank to consider extending the closing date of the above-
mentioned Loan Agreement to 30 June 2020. May I assure that, with your
support of this proposal, the Project can have sufficient time to realize its
prescribed development objectives.

Thank you for your kind cooperation and we looking forward to hearing

from you./(/’/

Yours sincerely,

Tran Xuan Ha
Vice Minister
Ministry of Finance



